
Danny Overturf hits the 
water at Marshfield 

In this Issue: 
• Marshfield GP 
• OMTRA Christmas 

Party 
• Chadwick Trail Grant 
• Web Site 
• Tid Bits and More 



Stolen Bikes:  Johnie Friebe had the following two motorcycles 
and many tools stolen from his garage: 

1998 KX 250 – VIN: JKAKXMKC5WA028490 
  Engine: KX250KE020898 
1997 KLX300 – VIN: JKALX8AIZVA000754 

If you hear anything or a deal sounds too good to be true, Joh-
nie’s phone number is 417-833-3150.   
 
Duck says, “Next time, I’m going to make sure my bike starts 
before I pay my entry fee.”  If you don’t know Duck, he’s Mike 
Edwards and has been riding long enough to already know this. 
 
OK, imagine this, you’re putting on a winter racing series with 
your brother (Allen Haynes) and two good friends (Jobi Wind-
miller and Jerry Sharp) called the Hill Billy Grand Prix.  
You’re going to be working on the trail just north of where the 
editor of this famous newsletter is published.  The editor (me) 
calls you and asks: “Are you going to be working on the trail 
today?”  You say, “Sure, we’re going to start in about an hour.”  
I say, “Great, I’ll meet you.  It’s a beautiful day.”  Then you 
don’t show up!  Casey, you are slammed!  You should have 
known better. 
 
Thanks go to the Ozark Mountain Trail Riders for their prayers 

and generosity during the recent accident our family was in-
volved in.  The donation was greatly appreciated.  Rick and 
Andrea Adams. 
 
Correction: Ever since I started doing  this newsletter, I spelled 
calendar – “calender”.  Then, my wife, you know the one – she 
has a masters degree in English and works for a newspaper, 
says calendar is spelled “calendar”.  When I inform her it’s 
always been that way and she proof’s it.  So, it’s her falt!   
 The above paragraph was not proofed by Linda.  I 
wanted to wait until the newsletter was in print, before she saw 
that she got slammed. 
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1725 N. Glenstone 
Springfield, MO  65803 

417-865-5592 
Larry Scharnhorst, Owner 
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Notes on Spokes/OMTRA has a web site – “www.ipa.net\~bfuerst”.  I signed up for a new 
Internet service and it included a free web site.  Now, I didn’t get to pick the name for the free 
site.  It was assigned, so that’s why it’s kinda weird.  I also have a new e-mail address – 
“spokes@ipa.net”.  I’ll be keeping the old one through January, but after that you’ll have to 
use the new one. 
 
Since this web site is free, I’m not allowed to put any advertising on it or classified ads.  
Maybe, if I can get enough interest from the advertisers to cover the costs, I’ll expand it to in-
clude more stuff. 
 
I’m new to this web-site stuff, but I can take the movie clips from my digital camera to the 
computer.  I have already put a clip on that I took down in Texas at the last BJEC.  It is Greg 
Lowe going through a creek very close to the start.  The web-site gives me so many more op-
tions than I have in print.  Besides the movie clips, of course I get to work with color.  Going to 
color in print is so much more expensive. 
 
I’ve also been sending out bunches of e-mail lately.  I have my computer set up to send to 
everyone with e-mail.  For example, if a race gets cancelled, I can e-mail everyone in just a 
few minutes.  If you have not been getting my e-mails, then I don’t have your e-mail address.  
If you want to be included on my list, send me an e-mail.  I’ll be glad to add you to the list. 

801 N. Jefferson 
Lebanon, MO 65536 

Toll Free 

CR125 – $3,599 
WR125 – $3,599 
CR250 – $4,499 

WR250 – $4,599 
TE410 – $4,899 
TE610 – $4,999 



The annual Toys for Tots was held December 12th at Radical 
Rob’s Motocross Park, Halfway, MO.  Despite rainy and 
muddy conditions, turnout was good.   

The course consisted of parts of the motocross track, woods 
sections and a grass track section.  The woods sections were 
pretty open, but the mud and ruts made things challenging in 
parts.  It did not get very bad, but still on the second go-around, 

parts of the creek section were rerouted. 

The event consisted of two one-hour motos with the trail re-
versed for the second moto. 

Off-road riding got some good public relations from the event 
also.  My wife, Linda, is a reporter for the Bolivar Herald-Free 
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BUD & RONA 
BIESCHKE 

Of Harrison 

(870) 741-3131 

1429 HIWAY 65 N. 
HARRISON, AR  72601 

 

As always, the real winners are the kids.  Here are the 
toys we collected. 

Here’s a copy 
of the picture 
that appeared 
in the Bolivar 
newspaper.  
That’s Cliff 
Davis taking 
the first cor-
ner.  Antlers 

and all. 

Dale Rector 
Jr. takes to 
the moto-

cross track. 
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7002 West Hwy 60 
Republic, MO  65738 

889-0113 

Dirt to street, proven to 
compete 
• Cylinder Porting 
• Head Modifications 
• Revalve Suspension 
• All brands 
• Dirt, street and ATVs  

In October, Bart Williams, Dr. Charles McKenzie and I met 
with the Forest Service and Keith Dupont of the Corps of 
Engineers to discuss the possibility of obtaining a grant for 
trail relocation and a sewer system for Cobb Ridge camp 
ground.  Well, things have moved along quite well.   
 
The Corps of Engineers are contributing their time.  What 
does this mean?  35 engineers for 7 days, 10 hours per day.  
Plus equipment.  Working on the trail relocation.  So, they 
are pretty much going to move in.  The Forest Service is 
going to provide materials and guidance.   
 
We, the Ozark Mountain Trail Riders, have been asked to 
help.  Time contributed counts toward the grant and we have 
been asked to contribute some time.  What do we need?  We 
need your commitment.  This is currently scheduled for 
June.  No exact date has been set yet.  After working 10-
hour days, the engineers are going to be hungry, and we 
have been asked to cook for them.  The cost of the food has 
been added to the grant.  But, we need to get organized and 
plan on having three members per day to cook dinner and 
hopefully breakfast. 
 
So we are going to need 21 members (3 per day) to step for-
ward and sign up for this.  I’ll have more as things settle 
down and the dates get set. 
 

 

1-913-682-1153 
Calls Answered until 9:00 p.m. (Central) 

 

Press.  Since this was in Polk county, where the paper is 
located,  she was able to get a picture of the event in the 
paper. 

Here’s 
someone I 

haven’t 
seen for a 

while; 
Wanye Bi-

endorf 
rides for 
the kids. 
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Hill Billy Grand Prix 
Marshfield, MO 
December 19, 1999 

 
By Bob Fuerst 

I really hadn’t planning on riding the first Hill Billy Grand 
Prix at Marshfield, MO.  It was the morning after the OM-

(Continued on page 7) 

The +40 class heads for the first creek crossing; Santa Claus, AKA 
John Gott leads Randall Mathis and Bob Fuerst.  Terry Brumley 

is already gone. 
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TRA Christmas Party, plus the fact that I had not loaded the 
bike.  Nor had I mixed fuel or packed any riding gear.  But I 
got my butt out of bed at 6:30 to do all of the above and got 
there in time to sign up and ride the parade lap. 

The promoters had laid out a four-mile course.  Both the ATVs 
and motorcycles rode 
the same course.  So it 
was kind of open for 
the bikes.  It consisted 
of woods trails, the 
standard stuff, rocks 
and roots.  We also 
crossed the creek 
about four times.  
They also set up some 
grass track sections.  
Participants rode two 
motos, consisting of 
three laps each.  First 
the bikes, then the 
ATVs.  Then, get this, 
they had a lunch 
break.  Then the bikes 
rode their second 
moto followed up by 
the ATVs second 
moto. 

One of the ideas behind 
this format: attract new 
riders.  They were suc-
cessful, as you can see 
by the size of the begin-
ner class.   

My first moto was 
pretty uneventful.  It 
was during the second 
moto that I got some 
free entertainment.  Coy 
Workman, made fa-
mous in this newsletter 
by Randy Presthus as 
TA or Tiny Advenger.  
As the name implies, 
Co y  i s  i n seam-
impaired.  There was 
one creek crossing that 
had been filled with logs to make a bridge.  It was OK for the 
first moto, but the ATVs made things difficult the second time 
around. 

Anyhow, Coy goes into the creek just in front of me, hits some-
thing and the legs go out.  But they don’t touch anything.  Well, 
they hit the water just before Coy’s head did.  It was a cold 
swim. 

If you missed this race, the next one is scheduled for January 
16 at Lu’s Place, north of Bolivar.  Be there. 

(Continued from page 6) 

Hang on Anthony!  Here’s Anthony 
Meyer on his way to winning the sub 

200 cc class. 

This is Coy Workman, before swim. 
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The Ozark Mountain Trail Riders go bowling.  Being the 
classy folks we are, Brian Sharp, social committee, set up 
the annual Christmas party for Dec. 18 at Enterprise Bowl-
ing lanes in Springfield, MO.  What did you expect, opera? 
 
Brian did a good job getting things set up.  We all had good 
barbecue with all the fixings.  Then things got interesting.  
We started bowling.  What did you think, we rode motorcy-
cles?   
 
Dale Willis showed up with his own ball and shoes.  He 
knew what he was doing, the cherry picker.  He had the high 
score of the evening with a 198.  It was the rest of us that 
entertained the place.  Some of us thought we were playing 
golf and low score wins.  Either that or they were thinking 
of founding the Society for the Ethical Treatment of Bowl-
ing Pins.  They thought that actually hitting and knocking 
down pins was a cruel act. 
 
Then we had the gift exchange.  If you brought a $5.00 gag 
gift, that was your ticket to get a $5.00 gift from one of your 
closest friends.  As you can see from the pictures, some of 
these folks got pretty creative. 

Randell proudly displays his gift of Boudreaux’s Butt 
Paste, which he said would come in mighty handy. 

 

CUSTOM ACCESSORIES FOR ALL 
STREET AND OFF-ROAD BIKES 

Mel & Carol Gere 

2111 S. Campbell 
Springfield, MO  65807 



 

Notes on Spokes, January 2000, Page 9 

Name: 

Address: 

City: State: ZIP: 

Home Phone: 

Work Phone: 

Fax Number: 

E-Mail Address: 
Riding Interests: 
� Motorcycle 
� ATV 
� Bicycle 

Membership Type: 
� Family($20.00) 
� Individual($10.00) 
� Associate  - Non-Voting ($5.00) 

Land Preserva-
tion 

Rider Awareness Legal/Legistation 

Competition  Social Events Communication 

Please circle any areas you would be willing to help 

Are you currently a subscriber to “Notes on 
Spokes” (The official newsletter of the OMTRA) 
___Yes ___No  ___If NO, would you like to subscrbe? 
YES, enclose $9.00 for a 12 month subscription 

Please send your application 
to: 
Bob Fuerst 
702 Hwy T 

Make Check Payable to: 
Ozark Mountain Trail Rid-
ers Association 
(OMTRA) 

The Ozark Mountain Trail Riders doing what they do 
best; eating.  In the foreground left to right we have 

Karl Harris, Randell Mathis and Darin House. 

“The pins 
moved, they 

jumped out of 
the way!”  

Yeah, Bart 
sure, you said 

the same 
thing about 

trees on your 
dirt bike. 

Rusty, 
Spud and 
Bart prac-
tice their 
Z50 cor-
nering 

techniques. 

Joy Reynaud 
shows her best 

side. 
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January 8,  2000 – MHSC Banquet, Lake Ozark, MO (417)
537-8406 
 
January 20, 2000 – OMTRA Monthly Meeting at Bucking-
hams on South Campbell, 7 p.m. 
 
BASKETBALL!  Every Thursday night, 9 P.M. at the Boys’ 

Subscribe to Notes on Spokes 
for your own protection.  Why 
read about your own an- tics in 
your buddy’s newsletter.  Be pre- pared; 
don’t let someone blindside you.  Have 
your own witty come back ready, like 
“duh.”   On the serious side, we cover the Black 
Jack Enduro curcuit and the Missouri State Hare 
Scramble Championship.  Hey, it’s pretty cheap, only 
9 bucks per year.  That’s about the price of two 
value meals at Mickey D’s.  And it keeps coming 
month after month. 

Name: 

Address: 

City: State: ZIP: 

Telephone: 

Please send $9.00 for a one year subscription. 
Notes on Spokes – 702 Hwy T, Aldrich, MO  65601 

HILLBILLY GRAND 
PRIX 

ESTABLISHED TRAILS 
GRASS TRACK SECTIONS 

Two 30-Minute Motos or equivalent in laps 
MX type scoring 

Classes: (3 bikes/ATVs make a class) 
Bikes: ATVs: 
Expert, Intermediate Expert, Open 2 Stroke 
+30, 4 Stroke + 30, 4 Stroke Utility 
0-200, 201-500 Beginners 
Beginners Youth 8-16 
Youth 8-16 (80 & 125 Only) 
 
Riders Meeting 9:00 50% Awards 
Parade lap 9:15 100% Expert Payback 

Racing 10:00 

1/16 Lu’s Place, Bolivar 1/23 Make-up 
 6 miles N. of Bolivar on 13 
2/6 Alton, MO 2/13 Make-up 
 from Hwy 63 go N. on Hwy 19 to A Hwy go E. 2 miles 

If predicted temperatures on Saturday 6:00 news is below 32 degrees or 
rain/snow, event is postponed to Make-up date. 

Possum Hollow Productions 
Allen Haynes (417) 862-7125 Casey Haynes (417) 873-3480 
Jerry Sharp (417) 887-3524 Joby Windmiller (417) 866-5327 
 Fax (417) 866-4683 E-mail: jsharp@aol.com 

Arkansas Hare Scramble Series 
www.arkansasharescramble.com 

 
2/27/00 – Russellville-Pine Ridge 
3/12/00 – Chimes 
4/9/00 – Sturkie 
4/30/00 – Old Crow-Russellville 
TBA – Searcy-Turkey Ridge 
6/4/00 – Russellville-Pine Ridge 
6/18/00 – New Blaine 
8/20/00 – Cass 
9/24/00 – Smackover-Oil Town 
10/15/00 – Harrison 
10/29/00 – Amity-Lost Creek 

Black Jack Enduro Circuit 
1-800-399-0111 ext 21 

www.blackjackenduro.com 
 

3/5/00 – Bear Creek, Kirby,AR 
3/25/00 – Awards Banquet, Fayetteville, AR 
3/26/00 – White Rock, Cass, AR 
4/16/00 – Golden Eagle, Stillwater, OK 
5/7/00 – Cannon Creek, TBA 
5/21/00 – Lead Belt, Park Hills, MO 
6/25/00 – Jimmy Jack, Jimmy Jack, TX 
8/13/00 – Breezy Hills, Dry Prong, LA 
8/27/00 – Train Robber’s Enduro, Bismark, AR 
9/10/00 – Indian Nations, Braggs, OK 
10/8/00 – Cross Timbers, Oklahoma City, OK 
10/22/00 – Hardwood, Chadwick, MO 
11/5/00 – Red River, Muenster, TX 
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Send items to sell to 
 

Notes on Spokes 
702 Hwy T 

Aldrich, MO  65601 
 

or e-mail spokes@ipa.net 
or call me at 417-694-5202 

 
Cost is $5.00 per item for 3 months. 

1999 ZY 400: Excellent Condition, $4,300 in-
cludes a big gas tank.   

 Allen Haynes (417) 862-7125 

1996 KTM 300 EXC: Flatland Racing guards, 
flywheel weight, Enduro Engineering Accesso-
ries, KTM parts and lubricants, street title and tag, 
bought new, low easy hours, Good bike - Bad 
knees.  Will arrange show and talk price.  Call 
(316) 342-4388 

1998 Kawasaki KLX 300 R:  FMF exhaust/DG 
skid plate/Stroker water pump guard/Sunstar 
sprockets/Bark Busters with wind deflectors/
Kawasaki tool bag/White Brothers air filter/
Stroker KX 250 front fork springs/Stroker KX 
250 rear spring/Perfect bike for Chadwick: light 
weight and 4-stroke power.  This bike has only 
125 miles on it, so don’t miss out, call (913) 682-
1153  $4,000.00 

1997 KTM 300 EXC – Extra pipe and silencer, 
plastic, air filter, skid plate, disk & chain guards.  
Good Condition.  $2,950  (417)833-6672 


